ST. PHILIP'S CHURCH

702 Beltrami Ave. NW, Bemidji, MN 56601 218-444-4262 email: rector@stphilipsbemidji.org



St. Philip's Church

218-444-4262 www.stphilipsbemidji.org

Parish Staff

Pastor: Fr. Chuck Huck

ext. 102

Parochial Vicar: Fr. Don Braukmann

ext 108

Deacon/Bookkeeper:

Deacon Kermit Erickson

ext. 103

Director of Music & Liturgy: Aana Freihammer

ext. 104

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith

Formation/Safe Environment Coordinator:

Kris Jensen 444-5849

Director of RCIA, Liturgical Ministries & Special Projects:

Robb Naylor ext. 118

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle & High School Faith Formation:

Paula DeClusin ext. 107

Events Coordinator:

Susan Lucas ext. 105

Parish Office Coordinator:

Tammy Johnson ext. 100

Facility Maintenance Supervisor:

Larry Mack

Maintenance Support Staff:

Greg Allen Jim Shaw

Retired Priest in Residence:

Msgr. Bill Mehrkens

St. Philip's School Staff

Principal:

Carol Rettinger 444-4938

School Secretaries: Maggie McCalin

Kerry Frauenholtz Denise Kern

Sister Parishes

St. Charles Pennington Saturday at 4:00 PM (Fishing Opener to Labor Day)

Holy Spirit Newman Center

BSU/NWTC Sunday at 7:00 PM, Tuesday at 5:30 PM (School year only) 1701 Birch Lane NE 218-444-4762

St. Philip's Clothing Depot

218-444-3835 Tuesday through Saturday 9:30 AM to 3:00 PM

Manager:

Norma Himmelright

Diocese of Crookston

Victim Assistance Coordinator:

Louann McGlynn 218-281-7895 Imcglynn@crookston.org 2nd Sunday of Lent greetings,

How are your Lenten resolutions coming along? Have you been able to keep them? I get tempted every day to break at least one of mine. When we work hard at our Lenten intentions the devil works harder to see if he can get us to fizzle out on our good intentions. Remember if you have been unable to fulfill your intention START againí the devil likes someone who is a quitter. God loves a person who acknowledges they failed and starts againí

That reminds meí we are offering many opportunities for reconciliationí check the bulletin for times. Are you also aware we have March 16th set aside with 6 priests here for an evening session? It is a wonderful time for the whole parish to celebrate Godøs gift of forgiveness.

A parishioner called to ask about having the Stations of the Cross led by a priest instead of by a layperson. My response is simple: Fr Don is scheduled for Fridays off so that leaves Fr Chuck (me) to cover the parish for the day. The Diocese is suggesting we priests spend time in the reconciliation room as frequently as possible. In order to provide an opportunity for those who are attending the Stations of the Cross to come to confession: I have chosen to be in the reconciliation room. If I do not experience folks coming to reconciliation I will look at possibly changing in the futureí but I want to be sensitive to Pope Francisøs call to bring the laity into a stronger presence and to have them assist the priest. Which they can do by leading the stationsí Also we will have 2 deacons soon and then we may be able to schedule them for that ministry.

I hope you enjoy a potato chip story sent to meí A little boy wanted to meet God. He knew it was a long trip to where God lived, so he packed his suitcase with a bag of potato chips and a six-pack of root beer and started his journey.

When he had gone about three blocks, he met an old man. He was sitting in the park, just staring at some pigeons. The boy sat down next to him and opened his suitcase. He was about to take a drink from his root beer when he noticed that the old man looked hungry, so he offered him some chips. He gratefully accepted it and smiled at him. His smile was so pretty that the boy wanted to see it again, so he offered him a root beer. Again, he smiled at him. The boy was delighted! They sat there for a time eating and smiling, but they never said a word.

As twilight approached, the boy realized how tired he was and he got up to leave; but before he had gone more than a few steps, he turned around, ran back to the old man, and gave him a hug. He gave him his biggest smile ever... When the boy opened the door to his own house a short time later, his mother was surprised by the look of joy on his face. She asked him, "What did you do today that made you so happy?" He replied, "I had lunch with God." But before his mother could respond, he added, "You know what? He's got the most beautiful smile I've ever seen!"

Meanwhile, the old man, also radiant with joy, returned to his home. His son was stunned by the look of peace on his face and he asked, "dad, what did you do today that made you so happy?" He replied "I ate potato chips in the park with God." However, before his son responded, he added, õYou know, he's much younger than I expected."

Too often we underestimate the power of a touch, a smile, a kind word, a listening ear, an honest compliment, or the smallest act of caring, all of which have the potential to turn a life around. People come into our lives for a reason, a season, or a lifetime! Embrace all equally. Have a blessed Lenten weekí do not let the devil winí Blessings on your day! Fr Chuck

Your Parish Representatives:

Parish Council Members: Wanda Baumgartner, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Gary Gregg, Mike Headlee, Jodi Maki, Brent Rud. Theresa Wilander

Finance Council Members: Nick Berg, Eileen Bretschneider, Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt School Council Members: Bill Maki, Jaclyn Bergerson, Roben Beyer, Tiffany Fankhanel, Laura Schwindt Trustees: Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum

Second Sunday of Lent

March 1, 2015

Remember your compassion to us, O Lord!

MASS INTENTIONS

For March 2 - March 8

Monday, March 2: NO MASS TODAY

Tuesday, March 3:

12:10 PM Mass: +John Ovsak

5:30 PM Mass (Newman): +Dee Tacheny

Wednesday, March 4:

8:40 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Bob & Jeanette Welle

Thursday, March 5:

7:00 AM Mass: +George & Lenore Aschauer 10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Pat Dow 10:15 AM Communion Service (Baker Park)

Friday, March 6:

8:30 AM Mass: +Colleen Smith

Saturday, March 7:

8:30 AM Mass: +Sue Ricard 5:30 PM Mass: +Willis Beer

Sunday, March 8:

7:30 AM Mass: Deceased Members of the Abbott Family

9:00 AM Mass: For the People 11:00 AM Mass: +Ella Jerome

NO NEWMAN CENTER MASS TODAY

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH

Monday, March 2

9:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

3:30 PM Girl Scout Troop 825 (Social Hall)

3:30 PM Cub Scout Bear Mtg. (Social Hall)

Tuesday, March 3

6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

12:45 PM Lenten Soup Luncheon (Social Hall)

3:15 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)

6:00 PM Alpha (Newman)

7:00 PM Mencs Basketball (Gym)

7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, March 4

8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)

9:30 AM Rosary for Schools (Chapel)

12:30 PM Science Fair (Social Hall)

Thursday, March 5

12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

5:00 PM Liturgy Committee (St. Kateri Rm)

6:00 PM KC Board Mt. (Social Hall)

6:30 PM RCIA (St. Kateri Rm)

7:00 PM St. Philipcs Choir Practice (Church)

7:00 PM Prayer & Praise (Chapel)

Friday, March 6

8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel)

2:30 PM Stations of the Cross (Church)

4:30 PM to 6:30 PM Lenten Fish Fry (Social Hall)

5:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

6:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

6:30 PM Stations of the Cross (Church)

Saturday, March 7

4:30 PM Reconciliation

6:30 PM Reconciliation

Sunday, March 8

8:30 AM to 12:30 PM KC Pancake Breakfast

8:35 AM Rosary for Peace (Chapel)

10:15 AM Rosary for Peace (Chapel)

ATTENTION...

Please take note that there will not be Morning Prayer or Mass on Monday, March 2, or Mass at the Newman Center on Sunday, March 8.

Bible Readings for the Week of March 2 ~ March 8

Monday, Mar 2:

●Dn 9:4b-10

●Ps 79:8-9,11,13

•Lk 6:36-38

Tuesday, Mar 3:

●Is 1:10,16-20

●Ps 50:8-9,16bc-17,21,23

●Mt 23:1-12

Wednesday, Mar 4:

- •Jer 18:18-20
- •Ps 31:5-6,14-16
- •Mt 20:17-28

Thursday, Mar 5:

- •Jer 17:5-10
- ●Ps 1:1-4.6
- •Lk 16:19-31

Friday, Mar 6:

- ●Gn 37:3-4,12-13a,17b-28a
- ●Ps 105:16-21
- •Mt 21:33-43.45-46

Saturday, Mar 7:

- ●Mi 7:14-15,18-20
- ●Ps 103:1-4,9-12
- •Lk 15:1-3,11-32

Sunday, Mar 8:

- ●Ex 20:1-17
- ●Ps 19:8-11
- •1 Cor 1:22-25
- ●Jn 2:13-25

INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES



BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.

The next session will be on March 1. Please call the Parish Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information.

St. Philips Catholic Community welcomes through the waters of baptism, **Carson Jack Hunt**, son of Tyler Hunt and Cara Townsend. May he be filled with the Holy Spirit!



FIRST SATURDAY ROSARY

All are invited to join in praying the Rosary at Neilson Place (Chapel) on Saturday, March 7 at 10:30 AM. If you know someone at Neilson Place that you would like to invite, please call/text their name to: 766-4692.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR if you have not already. The Rosary Convocation 2015/Responding to Our Lady of Fatima will be held on Wed., May 13, 2015, at Our Lady \$\infty\$ Shrine, Old Crossing Treaty Park, in Huot, MN. The evening begins at 5:00 PM with the Rosary, followed by the Holy Mass, a meal, and fellowship. You are encouraged to begin preparing for this celebration by fulfilling the First Saturday Devotions (pamphlets on bulletin board). See posters for more information or call Lee Walski at 218-280-6504.

ATTENTION HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS...

The Knights of Columbus are again offering an opportunity to apply for a scholarship. This scholarship is awarded annually to a High School Senior. Deadline for applying is April 1, 2015.

Application forms may be picked up from the High School guidance councilor.

PURCHASE RAFFLE TICKETS BY MARCH 8

Catholic United Financial raffle tickets are available from any student of St. Philips School or at the table in the narthex following all Masses. For only \$5 per ticket you have a chance to win some fantastic prizes, and best of all, 100% of the proceeds go to St. Philips School! Congratulations to Carrie Fish who was the recipient of the first \$50 participation drawing!

St. Philip's Triduum and Easter Choir

The St. Philip's Choir is getting warmed again for our Easter Triduum Season. If NOII' you have sung in a chorus before, or this is your first time, we want you to be apart of this great experience! We will have six

rehearsals leading up to Holy Week and sing for Holy Thursday, Good Friday, and Easter Vigil. We need many voices to help lead us through our most holiest season in our Church. You will learn many new chorus skills, meet new people, connect with old friends, and sing some of the most beautiful music in our Catholic Tradition. If you would like to join, please email or call Aana Freihammer in the office (218-444-4262). Watch *This Week in the Parish* for rehearsal times!

Worldwide Marriage Encounter

Northern Minnesota Ministry



As we prepare for Lent let us think about ways to change our hearts and enrich our Sacrament of Marriage. Take time now to build a stronger Sacrament. The next **Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends** are March 20-22 in Baxter, March 27-29 in Minot, April 17-19 in Frontenac & May 1-3 & July 17-19 in Buffalo. Early registration is highly recommended. For more information visit our website at: northmnwwme.org.

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES

Fiscal Year July 1, 2014 ~ June 30, 2015

Week #34 Contributions (received the weekend of 2/22/2015) Envelopes \$ 9,794.04 EFT Env. \$ 3,438.83 Loose Plate \$ 686.63 <u>Childrencs</u> \$ 9.21 **Total** \$13.928.71

Fiscal Year to Date (Week #34):

 Amount Contributed

 Envelopes
 \$ 538,345.21

 Loose Plate
 \$ 29,362.05

 Childrencs
 \$ 1,671.77

 Total
 \$ 569,379.03

STEWARDSHIP - A HABIT OF THE HEART

(97.27% of budget)

FAITH FORMATION

WANTED: Gently used First Eucharist Clothing – dresses, veils, suits, shirts, pants, ties, etc. Clothing will be made available to First Eucharist Families. Please drop off clean clothing to the Parish Office by March 9. Questions contact Kris Jensen at 444-5849.

The Bemidji Council #1544 of the Knights of Columbus is currently conducting a fund raiser for the Knights of Columbus Wheelchair Mission. This Mission is currently being done world wide. The cost of a wheelchair is only \$150.00 and one can be seen in the entry way of the church.

If you are interested in purchasing one these Wheelchairs or would like more information, please contact one of the following members listed.

Daniel J. Shea Financial Secretary 218 760 6616 Philip H.Hodapp Grand Knight 218-766-0527

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS





PANCAKE BREAKFAST

SUNDAY, MARCH 8

ST. PHILIPS SOCIAL HALL

8:30 AM TO 12:30 PM

PROCEEDS TO THE BEMIDJI FOOD SHELF

FREE WILL OFFERING

BETTER CHOICES, BETTER HEALTH

If you or someone you care for has a chronic health condition, Sanford Better Choices, Better Health can help you take charge of your life. Chronic conditions are those that go on for years and that we live with for the rest of our lives. You will learn useful ways to deal with pain and fatigue, learn better nutrition and exercise choices, set weekly goals, problem solve more effectively, improve communication, relax and handle difficult emotions. Join with trained volunteer facilitators that also have chronic health conditions, in a free 2 1/2 hour Better Choices, Better Health workshop hosted by First Lutheran Church, from 1:30-4 PM, Wednesdays, February 18, 25, March 4, 11, 18, & 25. The workshop is free but registration is necessary. Call Sanford at 701-234-5570 or toll free at 877-234-4240 to register.

There are brochures by the St. Philips bulletin board for the taking.





FEBRUARY 18 – MARCH 29, 2015 40 Days for Life Spring Worldwide Campaign is upon us...

What God Can Do Through Uso
God has provided many blessings through past 40 Days
for Life campaigns around the world:

9,699 babies (and their moms) spared from abortion107 workers have quit the abortion industry60 closed abortion centers

Time will tell what can be accomplished during this campaign. One thing for certain: It is GOD who can do all things.

Let us work and pray together with others around the globe that our Heavenly Father will hear our prayers and more lives will be spared from abortion, more workers will experience conversions, & more abortion centers will close their doors forever. Visit the website www.40daysforlife.com to follow the campaign. Sign-up instructions are provided to receive daily updates and devotions.

ST. PHILIP'S SCHOOL



February 28/March 1

- ➤ You are cordially invited to attend the 6th grade Science Fair on Wednesday, March 4, in the afternoon. Visit with our budding scientists.
- Conferences are on Thursday, March 5. There will be no school for students on Thursday and Friday, March 5 & 6.
- > Mrs. Hunsbergercs seventh graders will be our Mass ministers this week.
- Stations of the Cross will be led at 2:30 on Friday, March 6.
- ➤ Eat at this Fridays Fish Fry. The delicious meal will be served from 4:30. 6:30. Come and eat with family and friends, or amass some Service Hours by volunteering your services. The Fish Frys are a Lenten
- > tradition.
- > 2015-2016 Registration for St. Philips School continues. Visit or call the school office for more information.
- Purchase your tickets for the Catholic United Raffle now. Each ticket costs \$5 and totally benefits St. Philips School. The grand prize is a new car or \$25,000. Good luck, everyone!
- ➤ Get Safe Environment Certified now. Go to www.crookston.org and follow the Safe Environment prompts. Anyone who volunteers or works in the school needs to attain certification annually. (July 1 starts the new year of certification.) Thanks.

A Nontraditional Blessing

Ruth Fox, O.S.B.

MAY GOD BLESS YOU WITH DISCONTENT WITH EASY ANSWERS, HALF TRUTHS, AND SUPERFICIAL RELATIONSHIPS, SO THAT YOU WILL LIVE FROM DEEP WITHIN YOUR HEART.

MAY GOD BLESS YOU WITH ANGER AT INJUSTICE, OPPRESSION, ABUSE, AND EXPLOITATION OF PEOPLE, SO THAT YOU WILL WORK FOR JUSTICE, EQUALITY, AND PEACE.

MAY GOD BLESS YOU WITH TEARS TO SHED FOR THOSE WHO SUFFER FROM PAIN, REJECTION, STARVATION, AND WAR, SO THAT YOU WILL REACH OUT YOUR HAND TO COMFORT THEM AND TO CHANGE THEIR PAIN TO JOY.

MAY GOD BLESS YOU WITH THE FOOLISHNESS TO THINK YOU CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN THIS WORLD, SO THAT YOU WILL DO THE THINGS WHICH OTHERS TELL YOU CANNOT BE DONE.

IF YOU HAVE THE COURAGE TO ACCEPT THESE BLESSINGS, THEN GOD WILL ALSO BLESS YOU WITH HAPPINESS — BECAUSE YOU WILL KNOW THAT YOU HAVE MADE LIFE BETTER FOR OTHERS.

INNER PEACE — BECAUSE YOU WILL HAVE WORKED TO SECURE AN OUTER PEACE FOR OTHERS.

LAUGHTER — BECAUSE YOUR HEART WILL BE LIGHT.

FAITHFUL FRIENDS — BECAUSE THEY WILL RECOGNIZE YOUR WORTH AS A PERSON.

THESE BLESSINGS ARE YOURS — NOT FOR THE ASKING, BUT FOR THE GIVING — FROM ONE WHO WANTS TO BE YOUR COMPANIION, OUR GOD, WHO LIVES AND REIGNS FOREVER AND EVER. AMEN.

*Sister Ruth Fox, O.S.B., an alumna of St. John's University School of Theology, is archivist, organist, formation director, and former prioress of Sacred Heart Monastery in Richardton, North Dakota.

Responses to the question: "Why do you attend Mass?"

These are responses from fellow parishioners here at St Philip's.

#1

I attend Mass (daily) or frequently during the week because it gives me a centering time to think about life in general and my life in particular. How can I best carry-on through the day and coming week. It is a focusing time and in addition it is a time of gratitude to God for His many blessing to me and our family. It is overwhelming how much we should be grateful for and what we as individuals can do to show that gratitude.

#2

"Why do I attend Mass?"

If someone asked me why I attend daily Mass I would reply that there is no better way to start your day on the right foot. Spending time in the Eucharist at the start of the day centers me and funnels my thinking towards Christ and Him living inside me. Daily Mass provides me the opportunity to listen to His word through scripture and then reinforced through Fathers words. I feel so much more at peace when I have had the opportunity to attend Mass. The community you share it with is wonderful. You can so easily feel that we are all on this journey together and that we all have our ups and downs and that there is always someone there to pick you back up. Daily Mass is my chance to fall in love more deeply with my God.

#3

The living Jesus is present at every Mass. People climb Mt. Everest and spend thousands of dollars, risk their lives and health just to say they e climbed the highest peak. I, on the other hand, can go to Mass and be one with the God who created Mt. Everest. The One who accepted crucifixion so that I may enjoy eternal life and happiness waits for me each day to come and spend time with Him. How could I not?

#4

To meet with Jesus who gives me the peace and security to walk through the day with the courage to do His will. To receive My Living God in the Eucharist and consecrate my day to the Lord. To be filled with His grace and thank Him for His blessings. Jesus deserves to be praised.

#5

Why I attend Mass?
To grow in Jesus
To grow in grace
To heal my heart
To keep hope alive
To be reminded that God is ALIVE

#6

The Holy Eucharist is our greatest treasure on earth. The days that Iqn able to attend Daily Mass go much better than other days! Daily Mass attendance is the best way to start the day. The Eucharist is my source of medicine+(for healing and strength) to be able to carry on with daily living.

DAA UPDATE...

The Diocesan Annual Appeal is in full swing Thank you to the 198 parishioners of St Philip and the 2 parishioners from St Charles, who have responded as of February 22nd to the appeal. St Philips the goal is \$74,813.00 with \$37,104.00 pledged for a status of 49.6% completion. St Charles is at 55.17% of goal. They have received \$1,205.00 of the goal of \$2,184.00. We will continue to offer updates and reminders of the importance of the DAA. Extra envelopes are available on the bulletin boards. Among those who receive the benefit of your generous donations are Seminarians, couples filling for a Decree of Nullity, Schools, and Faith Formation Programs, and the general expenses for a Bishop such as travel throughout the year. Your donation helps the greater church as it spreads the good news of Jesus. Thank you for the great start to this years DAA.



During the month of March, St. Philips Church is joining people of good will from across the state to help alleviate hunger. Minnesota FoodShares March Campaign is the largest food drive in the state, and congregations like ours are the heart of the campaign.

Last year the campaign raised more than 12 million pounds and dollars for Minnesotas food shelves.

This year, St. Philips will be collecting both food and cash contributions throughout the month of March for the Bemidji Community Food Shelf.

Food items can be brought to Mass and placed in the shopping cart in the narthex, or you may contribute a monetary donation - checks should be made out St. Philips, put in an envelope marked ‰ood Shelf+, and dropped in the collection basket. On March 31, St. Philips will deliver one check to the Bemidji Community Food Shelf from our parish. Thank you!

õMake us worthy, Lord, to serve those throughout the world who live and die in poverty or hunger. Give them, through our hands, this day their daily bread; and by our understanding love, give peace and joy. Amen."

~ Blessed Mother Teresa of Calcutta

"Service to others is the rent you pay for your room here on earth." ~Muhammad Ali

MINISTRY SCHEDULE Week of March 7 — March 8

| | Mar 7, 5:30 PM | Mar 8, 7:30 AM | Mar 8, 9:00 AM | Mar 8, 11:00 AM |
|-----------------------------|---|--|--|--|
| | Third Sunday of Lent | Third Sunday of Lent | Third Sunday of Lent | Third Sunday of Lent |
| SACRISTAN | Robb Naylor | NOT FILLED | Joe Bofferding (sub request) | Mary Lou Peters |
| LECTOR | Robb Naylor Amy Buckanaga | Darla Sathre Carol Schneider | Mike Beard Phil Hodapp | Cheryl Krystosek Barb Nyberg |
| INTERCESSOR | Joanna Ferraro | Pam Murray | Sue Hengel | Carol Rettinger |
| ALTAR SERVER | Evelyn Cordts Ian Spaeth | Aaron Hoefer Erin Myhrer | Sarah Bofferding Aria Gish | Josef Lalli Nick Nagle |
| CAPTAIN | Robb Naylor | Walter Schuiling | Jim Gorham | Doris Swedmark |
| ЕМНС | Stephen Vencel Germaine Cheslock Laura Schwindt Barry Karpinski JoDee Treat NOT FILLED NOT FILLED | Pat Gavin David Hoefer Dan Shea Patti Van Camp April Boucher NOT FILLED NOT FILLED | Amy Bofferding Zach Froelich Pat Welch Clark Chambers Brent Rud George Gardner Sue Hengel Leslie Downs Joann Gardner | Jane Baukol Courtney Haskins Jennifer Noble Patty Nagle Rita Lauderbaugh Carol Rettinger Zach Holcomb Jeff Frenzel Dotty Forrest |
| HOSPITALITY - Usher | Glen Laginess Dick Robinson Mary Dufault NOT FILLED | Jim Schneider Jim Gavin Jennifer Hoefer Gerry Cardinal Jr. | Nancy Goodman Tony Nistler David Maus Mark Froelich | Aidan Chadwick Ethan Youso Chris Hanevold Don Pohl |
| HOSPITALITY - Fellowship | | KC Pancake Breakfast | | |
| HOSPITALITY - Greeter | Susan Burlingame Lois Jenkins | Fran Petersen Rosemary Petersen | Darlene Weber Al Bennington | Lisa Bollinger Rob Bollinger |



755 Paul Bunyan Dr. . Bemidji

751-8006 • 1-877-755-5337

RICARD REPAIR SERVICE

Call "NORM" for all your repair needs!

RESIDENTIAL APPLIANCES

HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING

218-759-0800

FRONTIER ELECTRIC

RESIDENTIAL ~ COMMERCIAL Licensed - Bonded - Insured Jeff Frenzel, Owner 218-766-7788

Kurt Davis Bobcat, Inc.

218-759-9047

Basements/Septics/Rip-rap God made heaven, we move earth!



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

Bemidji Council 1544

Phil Hodapp Grand Knight 586-3415

Daniel Shea, F. S. 760-6616

DR. MIKE HEADLEE milehesdeedc@gnolicon 218-333-8811

1426 Bernidji Ave N. Suite Z Bernidji, MN

St. Philip's Clothing Depot

Corner of 8th St. & Beltrami Ave. • Bemidji Clothing & NOW OPEN

Tuesday-Saturday 9:30 am-3:00 pm

Household Items Free Section Available

Donations accepted during open hours.

Proceeds from sales are donated to local charities.

Labraaten Insurance, Inc.

sara@sarasagency.com 218-444-2400 jon@jonsagency.com

218-694-5400

& State Farm

B Sure Inspection SERVICES, INC.

Brecken Gries, President

bsurebemidji@gmail.com (218) 308-5193 www.bsurebemidji.com